
 

Dates to                 

remember  

02.05.24 - INSET Day 

School closed for chil-

dren. 

06.05.24 - Early May 

Bank Holiday - School 

closed for everyone. 

08.05..24 - Year 3 trip 

to Manchester Muse-

um. 

22.05.24 - Year 6 res-

idential to London. 

 

F O L L O W  U S  O N  T W I T T E R  @ C L O U G H P R I M A R Y  @ C L O U G H S P O R T   

 
26th April 2024 

Stars of the Week 

Holden Clough Newsletter 

 
 

 

This week in 3LD we have been working hard to generate ideas for our own fair-

ytales. Discussing and reading different fairytales we have watched and read and 

spotted common themes and storylines within them. On Thursday we had an 

'ideas party' where everyone got the chance to start to think about and write 

down their initial ideas for their own fairytale. 

 

This week in PE we were learning about cricket, focusing on throwing, and catch-

ing the ball using under and over arm techniques. It was lovely to see everyone 
working as a team in their pairs and supporting each other throughout. At the 

end of the lesson we used our throwing skills to practice aiming at the wickets 

and seeing who could hit them.  

 

Well done 3LD!  

This week in 3LD 

 

 

Gracie-Rose & Safia 1DH 

Atiya & Lily 1/2GE 

Aisha & Lucas 2SP 

Hashim & Sanika 3LD 

Amber & Haider 3DL 

Abiha & Ariba 4GG 

Lorcan & Pagan 4ST 

Keira & William 5CH 

Josh & Tillie 5NH 

Eissa & Noah 6AH 

Cheyenne & Sean 6JH 
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Mr Kordemir is retiring 

Dear parents and carers 

 

 

I am writing to let you know that I will be retiring as 

Headteacher of Holden Clough Primary School at the end of 

this academic year. 

 

 

Having led Holden Clough for the last seven years, I am immensely proud of our school and 

extended local community.  I have been privileged to work alongside a superb Leadership 

Team and wonderful staff. I have also been consistently very well supported by a dedicated 

and highly professional Governing Body and Victorious Academies Trust Team.  I am im-

mensely appreciative for the opportunity to have worked with such an amazing team, and I 

am proud of the accomplishments we have made together. 

 

 

Parents, carers and our wider community have also provided consistent support for which I 

remain extremely grateful.  Most importantly, I have enjoyed seeing a large number of pupils 

develop and progress during their time at Holden Clough.  This is a unique privilege for any 

headteacher and one that has inspired and motivated me. 

 

 

It is now approaching the right stage for me to move on to pastures new.  In particular, I 

would like to spend more time with my partner and my extended family in Cyprus. Hopefully, 

they will feel the same way too. 

 

 

It is important to note that I shall remain in post and be fully committed to Holden Clough until 

my retirement.  I will ensure that everything runs smoothly including the transition to a new 

Headteacher. 

 

 

The decision to announce my retirement to you (and my colleagues last week) is in keeping 

with my desire from ‘day one’ to always act with transparency, integrity and clarity.  I believe 

that Holden Clough Primary is on a superb footing.  Our foundations are very secure and we 

can look to the future with optimism and confidence.  

  

 

Kind regards 

 

Faik Kordemir 

Headteacher 
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Reporting Absence 
If your child is absent from school please ensure you report their absence to the 

school office as soon as possible on the first day and each day thereafter de-

tailing the reason for their absence.  

There is a facility to report pupil absence via our switchboard 0161 330 5248.  

Alternatively, you can send an email to  

attendance@holdenclough.tameside.sch.uk.  

Please do not use Class Dojo to report an absence. 

Any unreported absences will be recorded as UNAUTHORISED until an ac-

ceptable reason for the absence is provided. We are only able to authorise 3 

days leave due to illness without medical evidence. Any child that has attend-

ance below 90% will be required to provide evidence to prove their absence. 

This could be medication, appointment letter/text or photographic evidence. 

mailto:attendance@holdenclough.tameside.sch.uk
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Attendance 
Please see below the winners for week commencing 15th April 2024  

1st - Reception 98.67% 

2nd - 1/2GE 98.00% 

3rd -  6AH 96.00%  

Mr Kordemir’s VIP’s 

The following children have been chosen this week to have lunch with Mr Korde-

mir or Miss Hartley for displaying exemplary behaviour during breaks and 

lunchtimes, following the school rules, and for being kind and helpful to others: 

 

 Mikey 1DH 

 Jayden 1/2GE 

 Maya 2SP 

 Sanika 3LD 

 Ranayah 3DL 

 Lewis 4GG 

 Muhammed 4ST 

 Darcy 5CH 

 Josh 5NH 

 Ava-Lily 6AH 

 Ameya 6JH 
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Term Dates 2023-2024 
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Term Dates 2024-2025 


